S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 1st February 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr M Narborough and Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th January 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Steward-Brown, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/02079/F 

Wolvesey, 92 Nursery Lane, South Wootton
Demolition of dilapidated bungalow and erection of a 5 bedroom family home  
Decision: Support the application.
Note: Planning Applications are approved subject to Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/01859/F  
Allestree, Hall Lane, South Wootton

Extensions and Alterations
15/01880/F  
Leslaw, 31 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Extensions, alterations and detached garage (revised design)

15/01960/F
39 St Augustine’s Way, South Wootton

First floor extension 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that Notification of a Property Address change had been received; formerly 46 Nursery Lane to 1A Avon Road.
In addition Notification of a New Property Address has been received for 1B Avon Road.

2/TPO/00428
10 Pretoria Grove, South Wootton

T1 & T2 Fir Trees x2 remove

Mrs Cornwell said that this is for information only; she explained that the Tree Officer at the Borough Council will look at the trees and make the appropriate decision.

AONB Community Representatives 2016 Election: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated correspondence from Kate Dougan the Community & External Funding Officer at the Norfolk Coast Partnership and explained that Parish Councils within the AONB are required to cast their votes for their five preferred candidates.  

Mr Price explained that there were six candidates to choose from, four who have been members in the past who are up for re-election and two new candidates.
Members discussed the submissions from each of the candidates and agreed to vote for the four past members.

Mr Price read through each of the submissions from the new candidates, after discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should vote for the four past candidates plus Mr Clive Wakes-Miller from Thornham, this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
Borough Council Update Sessions: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Borough Council would be holding two Parish Council update sessions on Monday 29th February 2016 (3.00pm - 5.00pm and 5.30pm – 7.30pm).

She explained that the update sessions ensure that Parish Councils are fully informed of changes to the Planning System.

After discussion, it was confirmed that Mr Evans and Mr Reynolds would attend the 3.00pm -5.00pm session and Mr Price and Mrs Cornwell would attend the 5.30pm – 7.30pm session.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Request for Timber Bollards at St Augustine’s Way, South Wootton: Mrs Cornwell explained that it had been bought to our attention that Tesco delivery lorries reversing into the rear of Tesco Express at St Augustine’s Way are causing considerable damage to the grass verge near to the Parish Notice board.
It was confirmed that the matter had been forwarded to the NCC Highways Engineer a number of times, however they have refused to take action and have stated that the level of overrun is acceptable and unfortunately would not meet with their intervention for any works to be carried out. 

The Highways Engineer stated that whilst the area may not look nice cosmetically, it is Highway verge and it is not an unacceptable standard. 
Mrs Cornwell explained that she had contacted the Highways Engineer to enquire whether wooden posts could be erected to alleviate the problem.

It was explained that whilst the Highways Department would not permit the Parish Council to put in any of their own posts. They would consider some timber bollards being installed along the edge of the grass area. 

Mrs Cornwell said that they estimated that approximately 5 bollards would be needed to deter the Tesco vehicles and to protect the grass. This would have to be paid for completely by the Parish Council. The cost for the work is as follows:

 
Timber post £128 per post 

Foundation  £28 per post

Cost per individual post = £ 156

X5no. posts – Total cost = £780

Members discussed the cost of the bollards and felt that damaged verges is a problem occurring all over the Parish.

Mr Reynolds stated that he had recently witnessed a Tesco delivery lorry reversing into the rear of Tesco Express and stated that it is a very difficult manoeuvre and the driver had done a really good job.

After further discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council would be unable to justify the expense and should not pay for the timber bollards; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
9 Acre Field: It was reported that men have been carrying out a dyke survey at the 9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane.
Knights Hill Public Exhibition: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Camland Developments Ltd would be holding their Public Exhibition on Thursday 4th February 2016 from 3.00pm -7.00pm. It was said that members of the Parish Council have kindly offered to attend the event to gather feedback/comments from residents.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 15th February 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
15th February 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman
